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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

June 22, 2015
Supervisor Randy Viessman called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. Clerk Hawkins led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Viessman asked Town Clerk, Helen Hawkins, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Viessman was Trustee Edwards, Trustee Luehmann, Trustee Abel and Trustee Nemsky. A motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Abel, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMUNICATIONS:
Clerk Hawkins informed the board of Trustees that they have a copy of an IL Environmental Protection Agency Notice of application for Permit to Manage Waste in their folders. Also enclosed, is a copy of the Village of Pontoon Beach Ordinance for Annexation of territory to the Village of Pontoon. These communications will be placed on file. 
BILLS:
Trustee Luehmann questioned the three 55 gallon drums of mosquito spray totaling $9,725.60 to Clarke Company.  Supervisor Viessman noted that this amount was normal and that the cost was the same as last year. A motion was made by Trustee Luehmann, second by Trustee Abel to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Luehmann then made a motion, second by Trustee Nemsky to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Edwards read the Treasurers Report dated June 22, 2015. A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
HEALTH: Trustee Luehmann read the health report submitted by Health Inspector Tony Bennett. A motion was made by Trustee Luehmann, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
PUBLIC INPUT:

Assessor Tammy Hanfelder stated that she is still taking applications from people who want part time jobs doing field work for the Assessor’s Office.
OLD BUSINESS:

The Highway Department secretary announced that major road maintenance would begin tomorrow. All cost of materials MFT eligible and approved by County and State. Concerns brought to the Board by the Highway Department were individual streets such as Pine, as one example, where two different jurisdictions were responsible for road repairs. It was mentioned that as early as July 2014, the Highway Department had requested negotiations for a cooperative agreement to be drawn up with the other jurisdictions to jointly work on these types of roads. Unfortunately, the process was never followed through with. Now, Highway Commissioner Moore stated, “We began attempts to plan another cooperative agreement with the adjoining jurisdiction May 22, 2015. We have had no response. The work has been postponed twice due to weather conditions, regretfully; we can’t wait any longer.” The Highway Commissioner stated MFT money cannot be used on portions of streets outside of our own jurisdiction, even if it means bypassing sections of one road in need of repair.

NEW BUSINESS:
Trustee Luehmann read the Budget Ordinance summary for the Road District as follows:
The amount appropriated for Road District purposes for the fiscal year beginning March 1, 2015 and ending February 28, 2016 by fund shall be as follows. 

General Road Fund - $535,907.37

Social Security Fund - $28,932.30

Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund - $16,792.60

Permanent Road Fund - $270,305.00

Total Appropriations - $851,937.27

Trustee Abel then made a motion, second by Trustee Nemsky to approve the Road District Ordinance 2015-5 as read. A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
Trustee Edwards read the Budget Ordinance summary for the Township as follows:

The amount appropriated for Town purposes for the fiscal year beginning March 1, 2015 and ending February 28, 2016 by fund shall be as follows. 

General Town Fund - $682,503.27

Social Security Fund - $24,211.90
Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund - $29,349.06

General Assistance Fund - $293,645.39

Total Appropriations - $1,029,709.62

Trustee Edwards then made a motion, second by Trustee Abel to approve the Township Ordinance 2015-4 as read. A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  

TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS: 
Trustee Edwards stated,” All the rain we have had creating standing water with no place to go means a lot of mosquitos. I would like to know the mosquito sprayers schedule.” Supervisor Viessman answered that he will check on Too Tall’s mosquito spraying schedule. He then gave a brief explanation on the different types of mosquitos.  
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Luehmann, second by Trustee Abel to adjourn the meeting until July 13, 2015 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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